
Kia ora Parents / Caregivers / Whānau

I will give thanks to you, Lord, with all my heart; I will tell
of all your wonderful deeds. Psalm 9:1

Highlights from the past two weeks:

We are thankful for a great Fono evening, thank you to
our Pacific families who gave up their time to come to
school and share their stories and experiences.

Travelwise week went well and students enjoyed the
different activities, Zara the Zebra was a big hit.

Well done to our gymnastics team who participated in the
HPPA Gymnastics Competition - you made Elim proud.
Thank you Mrs Lee for the guidance and thank you to
Esther Nickoley for helping the students with their
routines.

Reading is a great way to explore the world around you
and like Dr Seuss says “The more that you read, the more
things you will know, the more that you learn, the more
places you’ll go”. Thank you Mrs Wilson for the reading
tips for Parents shared in this newsletter.

We look forward to our Father’s day assembly, Cultural
Week and Book Week that are coming up.

God bless you!

Brieta Groenewald
DP Junior Years

Book Week

11th - 15th September

R Ā M E R E  ( F R I D A Y )  2 5 T H  H E R E - T U R I - K Ō K Ā
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W E E K  6 ,  T E R M  3  /  2 3
N E W S L E T T E R

U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S

HPPA Netball 31st

August
Father's Day

Assembly 1st

September 8:45am
Marimba Music

Festival 

2nd September 
HPPA Football 

5th & 7th September

Cultural Day 6th

September

Gymnastics Champions of

Champions Competition

7th September

School Glam Disco 

8th September 

5pm - 7pm



YEAR 0 & 1
The year 0 & 1 student's inquiry focus this term is
'living things!' They did an interesting experiment with
flowers and dye. The year 0 and 1 students talked
about how the water travels from the roots in plants
and then into the leaves and flowers. They looked at
the meaning of 'xylem' and how this special plant-like
tissue inside the stem, helps the water move up the
plant. After just 24 hours they came back to an
exciting array of colours and observed that the
flowers and leaves had turned blue, red and yellow.
What a great learning experience they had! 

We also had a Wacky Wednesday this week. The children and teachers had fun
dressing up in some interesting ways - odd socks, odd shoes, wearing clothes
backwards, wacky hairstyles and many other creative outfits. The daily routine was
turned upside down and the classroom was rearranged with tables wearing socks
or shoes and chairs wearing dress ups. We read the book Wacky Wednesday by Dr
Seuss. 



YEAR 4 ZOO TRIP
In Year 4 we have been learning about world biomes. This week our students visited the
Auckland Zoo where we learnt about the adaptations that different grassland animals make
to live in their unique biome. We have connected this to how God designs each animal
uniquely to exist in its habitat. The students learnt that lions use their tails as fly swats
among many other interesting facts. Giraffes get a lot of water from eating leaves because
they are at risk from predators when they stoop to drink water close to the ground. Meerkats
have in built shades that act as sunglasses to protect their eyes from the sun. They also
take turns to be the sentry, which means one individual will stand at the highest lookout
while the rest of the group looks for food. When they sense danger, they will bark which
signals for all the meerkats to either get out or get in, depending on what and where the
danger is.  The students will now turn their focus towards creating their own grasslands
diorama to bring together all of the amazing knowledge they have gathered.



TRAVELWISE WEEK
What an amazing Travelwise week we had in
week 5! It was great to see students and families
crossing at the pedestrian crossing in the
mornings and afternoons. Even Zara the Zebra
crossed our pedestrian crossing on Tuesday
morning. Zara was very popular with the students;
she received high-5’s, hugs and even some
parents were caught asking for a photograph with
Zara. 

Our Travelwise Team mentioned they saw
students coming to school on bikes, scooters and
even skateboards. We are hoping to organise a
Wheel’s Day in Term 4 when we have more
sunshine.

Our lunchtime activities were run by the
Travelwise Team. It was great to have students
participate in the Road Safety board games
provided by Auckland Transport and our Road
Safety Kahoot which was very popular with over
50 students attending. 

Each day, our Travelwise Team handed out
‘Caught being Travelwise’ tickets, ‘Wheels’ and
‘Walking Parents Rock’ tickets. We placed the
tickets in a box and pulled out 3 names. 

Congratulations to Connor Lovell in Year 1,
Josephine (Nathaniel & Olivia Naidu’s Mum), and
Haylee Agutters in Year 5 for winning Burger Fuel
Vouchers. 

Huge Congratulations to Daniel House for
winning the Travelwise Cup this term. 

Let’s continue to be travelwise to keep our
tamariki safe when arriving and leaving school. 



FORTNIGHTLY HIGHLIGHTS
HPPA GYMNASTICS
Our 14 talented Elim students flipped, twirled, tumbled, and balanced their way for God's glory
at the recent HPPA gymnastics competition on the 16th of August. With determination, positive
attitudes and sportsmanship, the gymnasts showcased their skills and brought back impressive
achievements. We congratulate Chloe Hwang for clinching 3rd place in the Year 5 Girls
category, Jason Dykgraaf for coming in 4th in the Year 4 Boys category, Megan Engelbrecht
for coming in 4th in the Year 4 Girls category, as well as Ria Kim for coming in 7th in the Year
3 Girls category. They will be competing in the Champion of Champions competition on the 7th
of September. A big shoutout to our coach, Esther Nickoley, from Middle Years and Mrs
Natalia Lee for guiding these gymnasts over the past couple of weeks. 

YEAR 5 & 6 SPEECH FINALISTS:
Our year 5 and 6 students have been busy writing and presenting their speeches,
flash talks and raps. Our two finalists Kirsten Gray and Kaleb Arnold went to Elm Park
school to represent Elim Christian College at the HPPA Rehu Tai speech
competitions. The theme was Kaitiakitanga (Guardianship). Kirsten presented a
speech about preventing rubbish pollution, and Kaleb presented a flash talk on being
Kaitiakitanga for poverty. Well done to these students!



READING TIPS FOR PARENTS



NOTICES
FATHER'S DAY ASSEMBLY 

Fathers, Uncles, Grandfathers and other significant men, you are

warmly invited to our Father's Day Assembly on Friday 1st

September at 8:40am. We want to acknowledge and thank you

for the special part you play in your child's life. Come along and

be celebrated and blessed by our students.

JUNIOR YEARS GLAM DISCO

Our ARISE parents are planning a great fundraiser disco for our

students. You can purchase $3 tickets on the Kindo app or at the

door. Snacks and glow sticks will be for sale on the night (cash

sales). We look forward to seeing your child come along and

have fun with their friends on the dance floor.

BOOK WEEK - 11th - 15th September

Book week is fast approaching. If you would be available to help

Mrs Galbraith run the Scholastics Book Fair in the library before

and after school during this week, please contact her at

claire.galbraith@elim.school.nz. We will also be holding our

annual book parade on Friday 15th September, students are

encouraged to come to school dressed as their favourite book

character and celebrate the joy of books and reading.




